From: Jim Schlosser

To: Bonenfant, Janice

Cc: Craig Tufts; Ian McGregor; Hill, Karen; Emily West

Subject: Fwd: TOC & Iron Works Rd

Date: Saturday, April 13, 2024 5:06:48 PM

**[CAUTION:** This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Ms. Bonenfant: Would you please forward this to the City Council in order to refer this matter to the Traffic Operations Committee?

Thank you very much.

Jim Schlosser

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Emily West < <a href="mailto:emilyswestnh@gmail.com">emilyswestnh@gmail.com</a>>

Date: Tue, Apr 9, 2024 at 8:14 AM Subject: TOC & Iron Works Rd To: <iim4concord@gmail.com>

## Dear Jim,

I hope this email finds you well. I am writing to request your assistance in addressing/reviving an ongoing concern regarding traffic conditions on Iron Works Rd.

I first discussed this issue with Concord's Traffic Operations Committee (TOC) prepandemic, and a planned traffic study in 2020 was tabled until traffic levels returned to post-pandemic levels.

The road continues to be a popular cut-through route from 89 to 93, leading to heightened traffic and speed, especially on Sunday evenings. To better understand and address these issues, I kindly request that you bring this matter to the attention of the Traffic Operations Committee again and advocate for a traffic study on Iron Works Rd that includes Sunday conditions.

As you know, our ultimate goal is the installation of a sidewalk along Iron Works Rd and potentially lowering the speed limit to 25 mph. We hope this data will shed light on that need.

Thank you,

**Emily West** 

35 Iron Works Rd

603-438-9910